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The National Federation of High School Association, the professional organization of school 
coaches and athletic directors, (NFHS) has selected three Michigan coaches as National Coaches of the 
Year. Mr. Steve Hall of Detroit Cass Tech, National Coach of the Year in Boys’ Basketball, Mrs. Vicky Kow-
alski, Farmington Mercy, National Coach of the Year in Girls’ Golf, and Mr. Melton Butch Brings, East Grand 

Rapids, National Coach of the Year in Girls Swimming & Diving.  

Additionally, the following individuals were honored as a 2023 State, & or Section #4 Coaches of 

the Year in their sport for Michigan.    

 

Brans Antcliff, Boys Baseball, Beal City, NFHS State Recipient 
Scott Neumeyer, Girls Basketball, Hemlock, NFHS State Recipient 

Suzy Thayer, Boys Bowling, Jackson Lumen Christi, NFHS State Recipient 
Gerald Raynor, Girls Bowling, South Lyon East, NFHS State Recipient 

Candace Fahr, Hartland High School, State Recipient & Section Recipient 
Julie Duffing, Traverse City St. Francis, State Recipient & Section Recipient 

Eric Swager, Girls Cross Country, Chelsea, NFHS State Recipient 
Leo Gorzinski, Football, Powers North Central, NFHS State Recipient 

Kim Napieralski Boys Golf, Grand Rapids Catholic Central, NFHS State Recipient 
Jamie Kline, Gymnastics, Holt, NFHS State Recipient 

Ron Dameron Boys Lacrosse, Macomb Dakota, NFHS State Recipient Chad Pastor, Girls La-
crosse, Haslett/Williamson, NFHS State Recipient & Section Recipient 

Brewster McVicker, Skiing, Harbor Springs, NFHS State Recipient 
Rich Sullivan, Softball, Standish Sterling, NFHS State Recipient 

Stephine Kerska, Boys Swimming & Diving, Ann Arbor Pioneer, NFHS State Recipient & Section Recipient 
Kyle Krepps, Boys Tennis, Holland, NFHS State Recipient 

Annmarie Michol, Utica, Girls Tennis, NFHS State Recipient 
Asa Kelly, Benzie Central, Boys Track & Field, NFHS State Recipient & Section Recipient 

Brandon Jiles, Oak Park, Girls Track & Field, NFHS State Recipient 
James Pender, Mount Morris HS, Volleyball, NFHS State Recipient & Section Recipient 

Jim Cali, Romeo, Wrestling, NFHS State Recipient 
    

Congratulations to all the MHSCA finalists, and their sports association, which they represent. The 
selection and nomination for these awards comes from your sport association and through the Michigan High 
School Coaches Association for national recommendation of honors. 

 
The NFHS selection of these individuals from Michigan as National, State, or Section Coaches of 

the Year reflects positively upon their school and your community. Nominee’s selections have been based on 
the performance of their programs over the years and/or their contribution to the sport, school, and communi-
ty. These were some of the criteria to determine the selection.  

 
It is indeed an honor to have been selected as one of the National Federation of High Schools 

Coaches of the Year in your sport from the entire nation of nominees. 
 
 
This is very ecstatic news for their families, schools, student athletes, coaching staff, communities, 

and our states sports associations. How fortunate it is for the MHSCA to have so many amazing coaches and 
programs within our state.  

 
To view all the NFHS awards please visit the link to the site, https://nfhs.org/CoachAwards/

Search. Please note, award materials will be furnished by the NFHS, and remember to contact us as often as 
needed if we could assist with anything.  

mailto:mholdren.11@gmail.com
https://nfhs.org/CoachAwards/Search
https://nfhs.org/CoachAwards/Search
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MICHIGAN WOMEN'S LACROSSE COACHES ASSOCIATION 

The MWLCA serves to promote the appreciation, understanding and growth of high school women’s lacrosse in Michigan. We aim to direct 

and coordinate the efforts of association programs and clubs, fostering sportsmanship and goodwill. We place an emphasis on promoting 

the best interests of lacrosse student athletes in a manner consistent with the MHSAA and US Lacrosse practices and standards. 

 

CONVERSATIONS WITH 

HISTORY  

The Executive Board of the 

MHSLCA and the Hall of Fame 

Committee are actively trying to 

preserve as much of the history 

of lacrosse in Michigan as 

possible.  

MHSLCA Secretary, Greg 

Normand, has offered us his 

time and talents in recording 

videos of our Hall of Fame 

members.  Our long-term goal is 

to have all of our Hall of Fame 

members interviewed/video 

recorded and have their videos 

placed on our YouTube Chan-

nel.   

The channel also has some 

great interviews with the movers 

and shakers of the national 

lacrosse world.   

If you know of someone 

that would benefit from the 

project, please send their 

contact information to 

either jdcarl@me.com or 

gnormand7@att.net.  

 Below are links to all 

completed interviews by 

inductee Class.   

https://www.mhslca.org/

teams/default.asp?

u=MHSLCA&s=htosports&

p=custom&pagename=Co

nversations+with+History 

Just click on the image 

to go to the YouTube 

Interview.  Also, please 

note that you can click 

on the 'Class of ____' 

above the inductees to 

go directly to that 

particular classes' 

HOF page bio page.  

www.MHSLCA.o

rg SCHOLAR-

SHIPS  

In 2017, the Executive Board of 

the Michigan High School 

Lacrosse Coaches Association 

began offering 'The Mary Gay 

Jolly Family Scholarship'.   The 

2017 winners were Landon 

Macco of Grand Blanc and Sam 

Brusilow of University Liggett.   

The Scholarship is for the 

graduating seniors who have a 

parent coaching in the current 

season.  The application to 

apply is available HERE. 

https://www.mhslca.org/teams/

default.asp?

u=MHSLCA&s=htosports&p=cu

stom&pagename=Scholarships 

 

https://media.hometeamsonline.com/photos/htosports/MHSLCA/MHSLCA_Scholarship_Application_v.2020.docx
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The Michigan High School Coaches Association asks for your assistance so that we can share information 

about the lives of coaches who are no longer with us as a tribute in memoriam.  

Please help us by forwarding as much of the following information as you are able to Jim Okler at 

MHSCA1954 @ gmail.com.  

1. The school/s at which they coached. 

2. The sports coached. The years they coached.  

The MHSCA will share, when possible, the information with our membership on a regular basis. We hope 

this memorial tribute will be a meaningful way to help us remember, grieve and celebrate the lives of those 

coaches lost from our ranks. Note: As this is a new initiative, frequency and manor of the memorial tribute 

may be subject to revision. 

Memorial Tribute  

Charlie Bassett  

Tennis @ Spring Lake 

Charlie Bassett was a 

star athlete at Hastings 

High School ---. A 

college course at 

Western Michigan in 

the coaching of tennis 

under the legendary 

Hap Sorensen (courts 

at WMU are named 

after Hap) made him 

ready to take the tennis 

job at Spring Lake High 

School during his sec-

ond year of teaching. 

Already a Girls Coach 

of the Year in 1980, he 

joined the board a 

year later and be-

came the president in 

1985. That’s a mere 

four years after he 

first emerged and in 

total, he accumulated 

over fifty years of 

service on behalf of 

his players, his 

school, the tennis 

coaches association 

and high school ten-

nis. 

 his accomplishments: 

• In 1980, Charlie 

received the associa-

tion’s Coach of the 

Year award for his 

work with the Spring 

Lake girls. Given that 

the as­sociation be-

gan in 1977, this 

made him the fourth 

award winner in our 

almost 50-year history. 

• In 1992, Charlie was 

inducted into our Hall 

of Fame. In that this 

was only the seventh 

class, the reader 

should recognize that 

he was among the 

earliest ones. 

• In 1988, Charlie had 

received still another 

Coach of the Year 

Award. In ensuing 

years, he garnered 

(drum roll, please) 

three more, one for the 

girls and two for the 

boys. That totals five 

Coaches of the Year 

awards spanning over 

three decades. 

• He was our presi-

dent from 1985 to 

1987, the fifth one. 

There have been 19 

presidents since then. 

• According to the 

Minutes, Charlie 

served on the board 

from 1981 (ask your-

self: how old were you 

in 1981) until 2017. 

That’s 36 years. 

Charlie was a Charter 

Member of the MHS-

TeCA. He can be 

found in the very first 

directory which lists 

him as having 

coached for seven 

years. This was the 

1977 directory. His last 

Coach of the Year 

Award was in 2012. He 

coached for over a half 

century. 

 “Our association was 

fortunate to get off to 

such a good start, 

thanks to the strong 

leadership of those 

who were there in the 

be­ginning.. Charlie 

was an integral part of 

that.” Gary Ellis -- 

Allegan, Class of 2007, 

President: 1995-1997 
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The Board of Directors of the Michigan 

High School Coaches Association is 

seeking a highly motivated, responsi-

ble, and organized individual for the 

position of Multi Sport Chair. The multi 

sport chair will report directly to the 

Board of Directors.    

Job responsibilities include, but are not 

limited to, the following: 

Dealing with a variety of parent, athlet-

ic director and coach inquires. 

Organizational skills to complete 

background work of MSA 

Dealing with payment for scholarship 

funds 

Working with the post office to do 

mailings. 

Doing all bookkeeping using current software. 

Organizing a seasonal award presentation and 

Distribution of MSA awards - when appropriate 

and necessary. 

Creating and sending out email blasts to asso-

ciation members for MSA events and member-

ship reminders. 

Creating and printing of all materials for the 

Annual MSA information. 

Serve as a direct liaison between the associa-

tion and the MHSCA Board of Directors. 

Coordinate with MHSCA Media chair to post 

and maintain information on webpage.  

Coordinate with MHSCA for housing and travel 

for any events in conjunction with the MSA for 

board members.  

Coordinate with MHSCA BOD chairs and 

monitor process to communicate MSA awards 

information. 

Exercise fiscal responsibility by operating within 

approved budget and established guidelines. 

The individual chosen as the Multi Sport Chair 

must have strong Interpersonal communication 

skills (verbal and written) and the ability to 

disseminate information in a timely manner.   

Letter of interest should be sent to President, 

Debbie Williams Hoak 

(MHSCA1954@gamilcom) no later than March 

10, 2024.    

Go to the Michigan High School Coaches Associations website with a snapshot of 

your cell.  

 Open up your cell phone Using the picture app our your QR reader on your phone, 

check out the latest MHSCA.com  
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Newsletter from the 

Check out the latest National High Athletic School Coaches 

Association  

Click on the link below 

https://open.spotify.com/episode/5ZuzBAdHp9gLjHc56we4My?

go=1&sp_cid=8055b3ac3f6ad81deb7cf0366eb0e8b4&utm_source=em

bed_player_p&utm_medium=desktop&nd=1&dlsi=0aaf1c09f1b345f9 

The 2024 National High School Athletic Coaches 

Association National Coaches Convention will be 

hosted by the North Dakota High School Coaches Associa-

tion from June 22, 2024 to June 27, 2024 in Bismarck, 

North Dakota at the Bismarck Hotel and Convention 

Center.  There will be clinic sessions for nineteen specific 

sports, college credit courses, as well as plenty of time to 

network with coaches from across the country. In addition, 

there will be a NHSACA National Coaches Hall of Fame 

Ceremony and a NHSACA National Coach of the Year 

Ceremony to recognize the best of the best. 

Hello NHSACA members! 

We are on day two of no school with a major winter storm impacting a large part of Iowa. 

It looks like our mild winter so far in Iowa was just a build up to it all coming at once. Another round is already coming in a couple days. Hope-

fully those of you coaching have had a successful season so far and have great momentum heading into the first of the year. The deadline for 

the COY finalists to submit their applications has been extended to the end of January. They have come in more slowly than normal and we 

need to ensure our banquet runs as it always does.  

The executive committee will be meeting soon to go over nominations for the Kathy Holloway award. Once again, the nominations are so 

impressive! I’m pretty sure this is my last newsletter to write as a member of the executive committee. I will admit the newsletter was not my 

most favorite thing to do. We all have our skills, and this is something that just didn’t come that easy to me. Newsletter aside, as I reflected on 

my time on the executive committee there was no question it was life changing for me. I have had the opportunity to learn so many things 

about life, leadership, and family from not only some of the best leaders I have ever met but also the best people. From the executive commit-

tee to the board of directors, COY finalists, HOF’ers it was an absolute pleasure meeting and serving on behalf of NHSACA. 

When I started on the executive committee, I would say I was humbled by the great responsibility and trust someone is given to serve on the 

executive committee. I’m still humbled but now I truly grasp how much responsibility and trust that really is. I’m flooded with so many positive 

memories, great stories, and unbelievable relationships. There have been many highs and even through the lows the NHSACA continues to 

be a great organization with top notch people. 

My final official message to the board will be my end of the year speech to my cross-country team. “What” I will remember about my time on 

the board are very special to me and dear to my heart. It is LONG and yes; I did shed a few tears. The things you remember are different from 

what you remember. Being a sports person my entire life I can recount athletes, stats, games, you know things that can win you a trivia con-

test. Or Stories, I have a lot of stories. I remember a lot of things over the course of my life that hold no significance or importance. They elicit 

little to no emotion and create no meaningful connection. These are the things you remember. These things are much different than what you 

remember. But sometimes these stories can connect you to what you remember. What you remember encompasses how people made you 

feel, how they treated you, emotional and deep connections you form. The things we remember telling the story of what we remember. When 

we talk about people or experiences the first thing in our mind is what we remember, those deep connections and feelings then our mind shifts 

to the things you remember. Those specific stories of humor, sadness, accomplishment, pride, sacrifice, and compassion lead directly What 

we remember. 

The normal thing for coaches to do at an end of the year banquet is to talk about the things you remember. Places, awards, accomplishments, 

etc. The things that may be remembered about the season but won’t be what you remember. In this case the things I remember only telling a 

small part of what I will remember. 

The 2023 XC season, What I will remember: -Our culture. The athletes have created a culture that is welcoming and supportive. It’s far from 

perfect and there are instances where I’m disappointed, but mostly kids can find a home, acceptance, and belonging in XC. At least half our 

team said they could never do XC. Yet they did. In today’s world, it’s hard to step out of your comfort zone, try something you may failat, and 

believe in yourself. As a result, kids can choose not to try rather than risk failing. But not our team and it happens over and over and over. 

Runners wait after finishing a race until all the runners are done to cheer them on and congratulate them. Runners are as happy for the suc-

cess of others as they are their own. PR’s are celebrated not places. I have heard athletes say things like I finally felt like I belonged some-
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where and finishing an XC race was one of the greatest feelings of my life. Striving to better yourself has become contagious.  

Our growing numbers and needing to take two buses to meets to accommodate everyone is a testament to all those things. Even something as 

simple and yes annoying, as a British accent caused so many laughs and created a unique bond I wouldn’t have foreseen. Athletes we are far 

from perfect and I ask you to remember your words matter, positive and negative, as you move on to other teams, with your peers, and next year 

in XC. 

-Growing and improving: The thing to remember is that our runners times got better. What I remember is how they grew in confidence with not 

only running but as people, the sense of accomplishment they found, and becoming a part of something. At one point an athlete came to me near 

tears scared to death they couldn’t do XC. Within a week they were not just out for XC they were a part of the team, had made new friends, was 

as comfortable as I have seen them in a social setting, and was gaining confidence as a runner and person every day. We have a lot of quiet and 

reserved runners. But everyone one of them at some point this year did or said something that was outside their comfort zone. From just having a 

conversation with a peer or stepping up to hand out certificates to JH runners, the significance of these seemingly small events loomed very large. 

Our theme this year was to step out of the shadows and into the light. 

It was meant to be program and running thing, but this applies to some of the personalities on the team as they are just fine with being in the 

background. The significance of them stepping into the light is not lost on me. That only happens in a safe place and that again speaks to our 

culture the kids have created. On the flip side I have seen some of the athletes that seek the spotlight learn some humility and learn to take a step 

back. Yes we were noticed by our running and our growing numbers. Many comments made their way back to me on those things. But our pres-

ence at the conference meet with how many people we had there and the energy we had was exactly what I envisioned when we put that on the 

back of the shirt. 

-It’s really important to me that the athletes on any team I coach represent themselves, their school, and their community well. This idea, our 

culture, growing as people, and ironically our shadow and lights theme, all came together during the Wartburg meet ( a nearby college that hosted 

a 80 team meet on an extremely hot Saturday. We scratched our final 2 races and helped at the finish line with collapsing runners, water, and 

ice). At the time, all we were doing was what we could to help other runners. Our athletes were not thinking about recognition or praise and had 

no idea just how much into the light we had stepped, by just doing something as simple as helping out. Looking back on that day what they did 

was pretty amazing and is what we as parents and adults hope for in our children. I shared this email the Athletic Director of Wartburg sent to the 

team and nothing they accomplish on the course will ever make me moreproud to say that’s my team. The AD stated: I just quickly wanted to 

express to you my sincere appreciation to your cross country team for the unselfish assistance they provided during the high school meet we 

hosted this past Saturday. They completely committed themselves to assisting with badly needed triage for finishing runners during the closing 

stages of the meet. 

Please share with them how thankful we are as they represented the very best of the human spirit that day. -I try to shy away from talking about 

one athlete for a number of reasons but I’m going to make an exception in this case. I have coached for 25 years and coached a lot of different 

kids and seen a lot of different things. The improvement Cameron Szurley made from not only last XC season but even since track is the most 

remarkable thing I think I have seen in all my years coaching. At the start of the year he was running over 10 minutes faster than he did at the 

same meet last year. That is unheard of. He ran faster than I ever thought he could, then went faster 3 more times. You could see the confidence 

radiating from him with each meet. I have struggled to come up with just how this has happened. Normal maturing and growing up doesn’t seem 

to explain it. He works hard but didn’t go out and run dramatically more or have some amazing workout plan. I had no explanation for the dramatic 

improvement. Then I heard a story a couple weeks ago that brought things together for me. The story starts way back before school started at the 

start of the year. Aidan Shannon and I had a long talk after practice. Aidan runs a lot and he came to me to figure out how practices would work. 

To be very honest Aidan would have been ok with just doing his own thing. The jist of what I told him was yes you can run more but it has to be 

within the scope of the team. Being out for sports is more than places and awards, it’s about being a part of something and growing as a person 

and leader. We have people that want to be led and he could make a difference in a lot of runners. In the course of his workout he could run with 

the team and it would mean the world to them. The very next day at practice outside of Readlyn, Aidan and I planned his workout to end about the 

same time as everyone else. Everyone was getting done and as we had planned Aidan was finishing about that time. What wasn’t planned was 

him and Cam came over the last hill at the same time. Cam was tired but hit a different gear to keep pace with Aidan and they both finished at the 

same time, Cam with a huge smile on his face as always. Cam, the kid that was either last or close to it in every race last year, and Aidan who 

was a state place winning caliber runner running together stride for stride. That day two runners that were on opposite ends of the running spec-

trum both got better. The next part of the story is what I heard a couple weeks ago. Cam needed new shoes and in true Cam fashion, didn’t say 
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Newsletter from the 

The Michigan High School Football 
Coaches Association (MHSFCA) has 
created a leadership program to help 
young coaches who are aspiring to 
become or are currently head coaches 
work through the nuances of being a 
head coach beyond the X’s and O’s.   
 
Started in 2021 by former Caro head 
coach Al Boydston, and under the 
guidance of former Executive Director 
Scott Farley, this program has helped 
over 50 young men with a variety of 
topics from building a staff, budgeting, 
program organization, working with 
boosters and parents and many 
more.   

anything to anyone. His parents ordered some new shoes but while they were being shipped he was wearing his old ones to start the year. Aidan 

gave Cam a pair of shoes to wear until his other shoes came in. Even when his new shoes came in,  Cam chose to wear the shoes Aidan gave 

him. You see when Cam ran in those shoes and looked down he did not see just a pair of shoes. He saw acceptance, compassion, confidence 

and caring which is the greatest motivator a person can have. They were his superman cape. The answer to how Cam could make such a drastic 

improvement has a little to do with running and maturing but had a lot to do with kindness and someone believing in him. What a great reminder 

about the truly important things in life and the lesson sports can teach us. I know that was long but those things were on my heart and I just felt I 

needed to share those things. I will cherish the things I will remember and what I remember from this season and look forward to the future. 

Thanks for a great year. Here is a picture of Cam and Aidan running together at practice at the end of the year. Cam barely speaks to anyone and 

has a loving but challenging home life. He wears the same clothes to school for long stretches and is the definition of an outcast. He made the 

varsity at the end of the year and they had their highest district finish in well over a decade. It’s hard to really understand just how amazing his 

story is, but I can attest it is. 

The LDA happens during the MHSFCA 
clinic in January and has also run in con-
junction with the summer MHSFCA meet-
ing which takes place during All-Star 
weekend in June.   
 
 “Since its implementation, LDA demon-
strates the MHSFCA's commitment to 
investing in promising young coaches 
from around the state, at all levels of 
competition”, said Farley.   
 
“Some great connections have been 
made with mentors, as well as lasting 
connections between LDA members.”   
 
I have spoken at 2 of these LDA pro-

grams and both times it was a 
great experience.  The engage-
ment of commitment these coach-
es have makes me feel very 
strongly that our game is in good 
hands.   
 
Conversations were abundant, 
ideas shared and a bond between 
all participants was built to be of 
assistance to each other for many 
seasons to come.   
 
Anyone looking for information 
about LDA can contact me hag-

gartdoug11@gmail.com    

mailto:haggartdoug11@gmail.com
mailto:haggartdoug11@gmail.com
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Contact the Mental Health Foun-
dation of West Michigan 

160 68th St. SW Suite 120 
Grand Rapids, MI 49548 
ifo@benice.org | 616.389.8601 

Below are signs and symptoms of a mental illness 

like depression or anxiety. A change in someone’s 

behavior, physical appearance, or psyche lasting 

two weeks or longer could be a developing mental 

health concern. 

behavioral 

• Quitting favorite sport/hobby 

• Avoiding social interaction 

• Sudden/unlikely drug or alcohol use 

• Cry frequently for no reason 

• Neglect responsibilities, loss of motivation 

Can’t sleep or sleep constantly 

physical 

• Lack of hygiene, personal appearance 

• Fatigue, lack of energy 

• Overeating or loss of appetite 

• Weight loss or gain 

• Headaches 
Unexplained aches or pains 

psychological 

• Acting out, aggressive, quick to anger 

• Heightened sadness, guilt, indecisiveness 

• Lack of emotional responsiveness 

• Frequent self-criticism 

• Hopelessness, loneliness 
Thoughts of death or suicide 

http://maps.google.com/?q=160%2068th%20St.%20SW%20Suite%20120Grand%20Rapids,%20MI%2049548
http://maps.google.com/?q=160%2068th%20St.%20SW%20Suite%20120Grand%20Rapids,%20MI%2049548
mailto:info@benice.org
tel:+616.389.8601
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Michigan High School Sport Association  

Coaches Clinic/Events 

MIAAA: March 15-18, 2024 at Grand Traverse  

Summer Workshop June 25-27 2024 at Mt. 

Pleasant  

Baseball: January 11 & 12, 2025 at Soaring 

Eagle, Mt. Pleasant 

BCAM-Basketball:  October 4-6 2024 at Oakland 

University.   

Bowling : October 2024 @ TBA  

MITCA: Cross Country: 2025 November 7-9th Mt. 

Pleasant, Comfort 

Competitive Cheer: October 2024, Grand Rapids   

Football: January 17-29  2025 at Lansing Center 

and Radisson Capitol  

Golf: February 2024, Clinic, East Lansing, August 

2024, Clinic, COTY, HOF Banquet, Golf, 

Treetops Resort  

Gymnastics : October 2024 TBA 

Ice Hockey October, 2024 & once a month clinic 

on Sunday nights. See MIHCA Website 

Men’s Lacrosse: January 17-29  2025 Baltimore 

Convention Center Baltimore, MD 

Skiing: October, 20254 @ TBA 

Softball: January 11 & 12, 2025 at Mt. Pleasant, 

Comfort Inn 

Sports SAGES: March 2024 Boyne Mountain  

Swimming: September 2024 Site: TBA 

Tennis: January 24, 25, 2025 Site Hope College   

Track & Field: January 23, 24, & 25 2025 at 

Lansing, Crowne Plaza Lansing West   

 

Volleyball: February 2024 at TBA 

Wrestling:  

Nov. 2024  TBA  

NHSACA Convention: Bismarck, North Dakota   

June  24-27, 2024 
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Dear Coach, here are some winter discounted opportunities for business or pleasure, you can use as a mem-

ber of MHSCA for your joint membership with the National High School Athletic Coaches Associa-
tion. Enjoy discounts, just enroll to receive free perks like: National High School Athletic Coaches 

Association Savings and Solutions Program 
Phone 1-800-MEMBERS (800-636-2377) M - F 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. ET 

Give Success the Works  

: Huge Savings on Winter Travel 
Your MHSCA Avis and Budget Care Rental Savings Program grants you access to huge discounts on a rental car for you 
winter getaway! Use the Pay Now feature to save up to 35% on base rates and receive additional offers, such as free up-
grades or dollars off. 
Start your vacation the second you step off the plane: 
Do you want to skip the paperwork? Bypass the counter when you join Avis Preferred® or Budget Fastbreak® rewards pro-
grams. Plus, you can earn points toward complimentary rentals, accessories and upgrades. 
To make a reservation with Avis, visit https://www.avis.com/en/association/B155151 and use your Avis Worldwide Dis-
count (AWD) number B155151. 
 
To book with Budget, visit https://www.budget.com/en/association/R584751 and use your Budget Customer Discount 
(BCD) number R584751. 
 
Sign up for Text Alerts Get your members-only offers sent directly to your phone by texting NHSACAABG to 833.344.0228. 

https://www.avis.com/en/association/B155151
https://www.budget.com/en/association/R584751
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Michigan High School Coaches Association Distinguished Service Award is one of our high-

est awards for service and contributions to sports in the state of Michigan.  

  

The MHSCA Distinguished Service Award: 

 MHSCA recognizes individuals and organizations that have provided extraordinary service to educational 

athletics, the including the advancement student athletes, coaches, or those who serve interscholastic athletics through 

its Distinguished Service Awards. 

 The Distinguished Service Award (DSA) is given to a person (or persons), either volunteer or staff, who have 

exhibited valuable professional service (within the MHSCA or among its association membership) including academical-

ly, supportive, service, assistance at any level of interscholastic athletics. These criteria are good measures of accepta-

ble candidates and help to assure that recipients have a wide range of "service" that they provide to the profession of 

interscholastic athletics. Nominations should be submitted on an individual basis, not by a group or on behalf of constit-

uent groups (conferences, affiliates, assemblies, committees, etc.). 

  The MHSCA Distinguished Service Award does not need to be awarded each year.  This award should be 

bestowed only when the MHSCA Board of Directors committee decides that nominations warrant presentation of the 

award.  This award may be given posthumously. 

Why nominate a deserving candidate for the MHSCA Distinguished Service Awards: 

· To recognize a person who has positively impacted interscholastic athletics in a significant way.  

· To recognize institutions for their affiliation with individuals who demonstrate the highest level of professionalism and 

commitment to interscholastic athletics. 

· To confirm and honor a superior servant by his/her peers and colleagues. 

· To celebrate individuals who epitomize the profession's highest standards for interscholastic sports.  

· To focus attention on the exemplary, and by doing so to elevate the profession overall and establish a high standard of 

excellence in promoting, supporting or contributing to interscholastic athletics.  

Required information for completed application: 

Name of MHSCA Distinguished Service Award Nominee: 

School or Sport Affiliation:   

Email:  

Mobile Phone 

Nominated by:  

Email:  

Mobile Phone:  

I believe this nominee is worthy of receiving this award for the following reasons: (attach separate) 

Completed application can be submitted to MHSCA1954@gmail.com  
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 MHSCA Sponsors 

Executive Director 

James M. Okler, CMAA 

MHSCA1954@gmail.com 

The MHSCA Board of Directors Meetings & Events 

• MHSCA Hall of Fame Committee Meeting, February TBA, 2024 @ 

conducted in person & virtual– East Lansing HS 

• MHSCA Finance Committee meeting, March 3, 2024 Board of 

Directors Spring Board Meeting March 03, 2024 conducted in 

person & virtual 

• Board of Directors Fall Board Meeting September 15, 2024  

• Hall of Fame Banquet September 15, 2024 @ CMU  

• Winter Board Meeting & COTY Banquet November 10, 2024 @ 

Lansing Area 

MHSCA BOARD OF DIRECTORS & EXECUTIVE 
COMMITTEES CALENDAR  

Sponsorship Opportunities  

Active Link on the MHSCA Website: (July 

1-June 30) $1,000.00 

· Your company’s web page linked to the 

MHSCA website’s homepage 

· Name of company, logo and short descrip-

tion of products/services  

Full page ads in MHSCA Hall of Fame or 

Coach of the Year Awards booklets: 

· Newsletter Booklet (10 times a year) 

$250.00 

· Newsletter Booklet and Coach of the Year 

Awards Program or Hall of Fame In-

duction Ceremony Program Booklet 

$400.00 

· Newsletter Booklet, Coach of the Year 

Awards Program and Hall of Fame 

Induction Ceremony Program Booklet 

$500.00 

MHSCA Board of Directors meetings or 

Hall of Fame or Coach of the Year 

table display or registrants’ packet 

stuffer: $100.00/page 

· Your company’s product/service infor-

mation document (8.5”x11”), provided 

by the sponsor included in each regis-

trant’s packet 

Sponsor a Hall of Fall or Coach of the 

Year inductee:  

1 Sport $100.00 

2 Sports$ 500.00 

3 Sports $ 1000.00 

4 Sports$  2500.00  

 (Buy 3, get 1 Free) 

All 15 Sports   $ 10,000.00 ($ 4,000.00 

savings) 

· Presentation of the Hall of Fame or Coach 

of the Year Award at the banquet 

· Two (8) Complimentary tickets to the 

Awards Banquet 

· Sponsor banner (2’x4’) hung on wall in Banquet 

Room during Awards Banquet 

· Recognition/Advertising in Coach of the Year 

Awards Program 

· Complimentary exhibit booth during the awards 

day banquets  

· Active link on MHSCA website 

Sponsor a MHSCA Service Awards Station: 

 $300.00 

· Company signage promoting your company as 

the sponsor of this award at HOF & COTY 

banquets. 

· Presentation of the Service Award at  the 

Coach of the Year Awards banquet 

· Placement of your company’s Logo on award 

certificates and plagues. 

· Recognition ad in the MHSCA Hall of Fame & 

Coach of the Year Program Booklet 

· Placement of your company’s marketing mate-

rials on table in serving area 

· Complimentary exhibit booth during the awards 

day banquets  

· Active link on MHSCA website. 

Sponsor a Hospitality Station (assessable to 

all registrants and guests): $300.00 

· Company signage promoting your company as  

the sponsor of this event 

· Recognition ad in MHSCA Hall of Fame & 

Coach of the Year Program Booklet 

· Placement of your company’s marketing mate-

rials on table in serving area 

MHSCA Contact Information:  

Mark Holdren, Executive Secretary    
845 Marshall St.    
Portland, MI 48875 
 

Phone:  517.526.4575 


